6

 NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
14 September 2018
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
MARION WINS POETRY DAY COMPETITION

Congratulations to Marion Day, who won the competition run by Page and Blackmore booksellers in connection with National Poetry Day on 24 August. The theme was ‘your favourite bookstore’ – Page and Blackmore, naturally! Marion was delighted to win a book voucher with her first-ever rhyming poem, ‘One Special Place’. The poem is displayed in Page and Blackmore’s window and on their Facebook page.

NEW BOOK FOR GARRICK

[image: image1.jpg]GARRICK BATTEN

big buck$

for pastoral

farmers




Garrick Batten has just released a new book, Big Buck$ for Pastoral Farmers: commercial pastoral goat farming for more profit. This definitive book covers breeding, feeding, husbandry and management principles and practices. It is based on forty years of academic, industry and practical knowledge and skills with farming goats for meat and fibre production, weed and pasture control, and clover enhancement.

Garrick has been at the forefront of commercial goat industry development in NZ since 1977. He services NZ and overseas goat industry development projects, and writes regularly on industry topics. Big Buck$ for Pastoral Farmers is available from all bookshops, and from Copy Press at: 

http://shop.realnzbooks.co.nz/shopn/SP/672447405/tb=3,pv=BOOKS
BOOK LAUNCH FOR CAROL
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Carol Don Ercolano has published her first picture book, Arabella and the Bubble. Illustrated by Janet Marshall, it is published by Boulder Press and printed by The Copy Press. The book will be launched on Wednesday 26 September from 1.30 to 2.30 pm at The Clubhouse in Summerset Retirement Village, 16 Sargeson Street, Stoke (where Carol lives). It will be for sale for $20.

Arabella and Grandma love blowing bubbles ... but what happens one day will blow you away. Fanciful and fun! 
WEST COAST WRITERS 

This group welcomes writers of all genres to write together, get feedback on their work, and to discuss all things ‘writing’ in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group meets on the first and third Sundays of the month, 11 am – 1 pm, at the New Coaster's Office, 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Gold coin donation for venue appreciated. Their next meeting is on Sunday 16 September. Contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com for more details.

MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. Visitors are always welcome. A gold coin donation is requested to cover website costs. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 18 September at 12 noon. The topic for the writing challenge is 200 words on ‘Childhood’. For more information contact Annette Rattray at annetterattray@hotmail.com, phone 03-573 6629.
RICHMOND WRITING GROUP

This writing group is for adults with an interest in writing – whether you’re just thinking about starting to write something, you’re a published author, or 

somewhere in between. The group meets on the third Tuesday of the month,

 1 – 3 pm, in the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library. It’s a great opportunity to meet other people with a shared interest in writing, and to put pen to paper! 

Each month there is a guest speaker in the first hour, followed by writing or discussion. The next meeting is on Tuesday 18 September. The speaker is Panni Palásti, poet and author of Budapest Girl: an immigrant confronts the past.

Panni will be talking about what it was like to be a child before and during World War II in Hungary and about the rewards and difficulties of writing a memoir, of gathering information and of deciding what to include and what to leave out.


Everyone is welcome to the Richmond Writing Group, and entry is free. Bring writing materials. For more information contact Pania Walton, Promotions Assistant, Richmond Library at pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz
NELSON LIVE POETS 
Nelson Live Poets meet on the third Tuesday of the month at the On Inn, which is in the basement underneath the Inn Between Backpackers, 335 Trafalgar Street, Nelson, on the east side of the cathedral. Doors open at 7.30 pm for an 8 pm start.
Their next meeting on Tuesday 18 September will be an open mike session.
Sign up on the night. Everyone is welcome. Read a poem of your own, a poem you love, or just sit and enjoy the show. Koha entry. For more information contact Cat Woodward at  cat.wodward@outlook.com
MOTUEKA LIVE POETS

Motueka Live Poets meet monthly on the third Wednesday at Armadillo’s Café (in the back room), 122 High Street, Motueka. 

Their next meeting will be on Wednesday 19 September at 7 pm – note the earlier start time. Get there a little earlier if you want to be sure of getting your name on the board. All welcome.  

Koha entry. For more information contact Maggie Brown at mzbrown@slingshot.co.nz , phone 03-9298150 or text 021-1280991.

	

	


BESOTTED – A NEW MUSICAL SHOW FOR NELSON
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Besotted is a deliciously delusional opera by Top of the South branch member Michelanne Forster. 

What happens when an opera lover is struck by De Clerambault’s Syndrome, (popularly known as erotomania)? Besotted. A play about delusion, drama, passion, and plumbers. Besotted is a fifty-minute comic opera written to show off the talents of New Zealand soprano Allison Cormack and Australian performance artist, Linda Calgaro.

Lucinda Bellini (Allison Cormack) develops a delusional passion for the young plumber, Jake, who is fixing a blocked S-bend in her kitchen. Lucinda tells her story through operatic arias by Puccini, Mascagni, Verdi, and Weber while her psychotherapist, Portia Whetstone (Linda Calgaro) attempts to make her client see reason. Accompanied by well-known Nelson pianist, Pauline Boyd, and a chorus of young ‘Jakes’, Besotted promises laughter, exquisite arias and plumbers as you have never seen them before.

Please note that Besotted is currently a workshop presentation and is being developed for the NZ festival circuit. The production team are very keen to receive your feedback after the performance. Besotted is on at the Nelson Centre of Musical Arts on Thursday 20 September, 12.30 – 1.30 pm. All tickets are $10. Book here: https://ncma.nz/event/besotted/ 

GOLDEN BAY LIVE POETS 
Golden Bay Live Poets meet monthly at The Mussel Inn, Onekaka. Their next meeting is on Thursday 20 September.  Amy Soulfire will be opening the evening of live mike poetry. Bring a poem to share, or just enjoy the show. Singer-songwriters are also welcome. Gold coin donation.

The show starts at 7.30 pm. For further information please contact Rose Michel von Dreger at  thewritingforest@gmail.com
NEW PLAY BY LOCAL WRITER

‘The Girl Who Climbed a Mountain and Saved the World’ is a new play by Nelson-based playwright Lisa Allan. It has been inspired by the stories about mountains and water that were shared with Lisa in 2017 by members of the community. From these gifts, Lisa has created a ‘play for voices’. The story is told by three narrators who come in and out of character. We meet Kira, a young girl who hears the voices of the Earth; Hannah, a dairy farmer from Riuwaka and Tom, a Kiwi who is on his OE in India.

The performance is akin to that of a live radio play, with the addition of original music and elements of physical theatre. A pair of green gumboots encounter a giant eel, a traveller gives himself to the Ganges and a young girl gazes up at Mount Taranaki ... will the mountain move once more? 


‘The Girl Who Climbed a Mountain and Saved the World’ is being performed at the following local venues:

Fairfield House, Nelson, Thursday 20 September, 8 pm

Ghost Light theatre, Nelson, Friday 21 September, 8 pm

Village Theatre, Takaka, Saturday 29 September, 7.30 pm

Riwaka Memorial Hall, Sunday 30 September, 6 pm

For more information and to buy tickets go to Eventfinda at https://tinyurl.com/ybrn5ya6.

PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING

Picton Poets meet next on Wednesday 26 September, 10.30 am – 12 noon at Picton Library. The topic for the writing challenge is ‘the colour and sound of loneliness ... and the smell’.

The poets meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month, and welcome new members and visitors. For more information contact Mary Howan on 03-573 5973 or nadamary@xtra.co.nz
KISS ME HARDY  ISSUE #2 –SUBMISSIONS CLOSING SOON
kiss me hardy is a Nelson-focused platform for creative writing, experimental literature and visual arts. The journal began as a publishing opportunity to showcase the works of NMIT creative writing and arts students. Read Issue 1 here: https://kissmehardy.co.nz/
In 2018 submissions are being opened up to emerging and established writers who have studied at writing schools and tertiary institutions around New Zealand. Categories include:

Fiction (up to 2500 words)

Essays (up to 2500 words)

Poetry

Reportage (up to 2500 words)

Photography

Art works (photographed)

Closing date for submissions: Friday 5 October

NZ WRITERS COLLEGE SHORT STORY COMPETITION

The annual NZ Writers College Short Story Competition is held to acknowledge excellence in creative writing in the short story form. The competition is open to any writers residing in New Zealand who is unpublished or has been published fewer than four times.

Stories should be a maximum of 2000 words. The theme is ‘Nothing but hot air’, but writers should produce their own title. The prizes are: First, $1000 and publication in an anthology; Second: $500 and publication in an anthology; Third: $250. The top three winners will receive editorial comments on their submitted works. Electronic submissions only. Enquiries and submissions should be sent to Nichola Meyer at nichola@nzwriterscollege.co.nz. Entries close on 30 September and the results will be announced on 10 November. For full conditions of entry and how to submit, go to: https://www.nzwriterscollege.co.nz/Writers+Resources/2018+NZ+Writers+College+Short+Stort+Competition.html
BLACKBALL READERS AND WRITERS FESTIVAL

The inaugural Blackball Readers and Writers Festival will be launched at Labour Weekend, running from midday Saturday 20 October to the evening of Sunday 21 October. 
The festival will ‘recover’ the work of Jean Devanny, born in Golden Bay and a prolific feminist, socialist writer and political orator. Three of her novels (her work was often set in the mining and timber communities of the West Coast) were published whilst she lived in NZ before moving to Sydney in 1929. The celebrated Blackball-bred poet Jeffrey Paparoa Holman will launch his memoir, Now when it rains. Hungarian poet Panni Palásti will read from her work and her memoir Budapest Girl, set in WW11 Budapest. Dunedin novelist Paddy Richardson has a recent novel set in Blackball. 
Photographer Neil Silverwood will discuss Caves: Exploring New Zealand’s Subterranean Wilderness. To conclude the festival sessions, environmental writer Kennedy Warne will introduce the work of Denniston poet Leicester Kyle  and discuss the relationship between the poetic voice and guardianship of the environment, and John Weir (health allowing) will read from his correspondence with James K. Baxter.
The festival is organised by a co-operative of Catherine Woollett, Jeffrey Paparoa Holman and Paul Maunder and will include evening entertainment. The full programme can be found on the website https://blackballreadersandwritersfestival.com/ and Facebook page http://facebook.com/blackball2018 To register, contact  wkcultur@gmail.com
	


POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for September is Donkeys by Lynne M. Kohen. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

